
Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called to order the September10, 2018 monthly board 
meeting, present for roll call were Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, and Kristine 
Vomastic Clerk, absent was Kay Kristof Treasurer. 

 5 Citizens Present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Curt Korth showed Alvin an ordinance that he had received from the Shawano 
Courthouse concerning junk in a residential areas. He had a signature stating that 
he is expecting the town to follow up with this ordinance at the Cloverleaf Trailer 
park. 

Dick Hesse stated that Scott Nordin is waiting for an update for the firehouse 
addition. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the August 13, 2018 meeting. Harold Polzin 
made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all three in 
favor, none opposed, motion carried. Sue Briggs from the area home school group 
asked if it is possible to use the town hall every other Wednesday morning. The 
board did not see any problem with that. 

AGENDA  

NEW FIRE TRUCK 

At a recent fire department meeting, it was mentioned that the city of Shawano 
will be purchasing a smaller fire truck than what they had first talked about. This 
truck is estimated to cost about $325,000.00. Belle Plaine will need to pay 10% of 
that total over the next two years. In about five years from now our present town 
fire truck will be replaced. 

FAIR STAND 

Alvin stated that the fair stand grossed this year$28,000.00. 

GREEN PROPERTY 



The Greens are trying to sell a cottage on  Pine Lake and there some concerns 
about the driveway. There should be something in the Feb 1970 minutes saying 
that a parcel was given to the town to help with an easement to get back to this 
cottage. Harold Polzin said he will come to the town hall and try some 
information in the minutes. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin also stated a couple of other items: East Central Planning has limited 
projects that they can help with; we are still trying to get out Comprehensive plan 
completed this fall. The owners of the old Dock tavern would like to remove the 
existing screen porch and put a deck on instead. 

Alvin stated that the equalized values are up 2% in Belle Plaine. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

WELL WATER TESTING 

Dennis Thornton gave an update on the well water grant he is applying for. It is 
completed and ready to be approved. It must first go to the courthouse for 
approval and then Dennis will go to Florence to present it to the Lumberjack 
committee. We may be doing this testing on Memorial Day weekend; the hopes 
are to have 100 residents participate. Dennis also stated he is finishing up the 
newsletter. An article in the newsletter will be about the volunteer participation 
of students to help with Gibson Island upkeep. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

 A motion was made by Dennis Thornton to accept the bills. Any questions for the 
Treasurer can be asked at the next meeting. Seconded by Harold Polzin, all three 
in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

A motion was made by Harold Polzin to adjourn, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all 
in favor none opposed, motion carried. 

Adjourned at 8:05 pm 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 


